FORFAR ACADEMY PARENT COUNCIL

M I N U T E

Ordinary Meeting held on Wednesday 19 March 2014 at 7.00pm in the Training Suite
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Secretary

Mark Hood

Pupil Council

Apologies
Karen Smith
Welcome & Apologies
Lesley welcomed everyone to the meeting and apologies were noted as above.  Mark Hood, chairperson from the Forfar Academy Pupil Council, was introduced and welcomed to the meeting.  
Approval of Last Minute 
One amendment was noted for the previous minute.  Angie will update the previous minute with this amendment and re-send to the Parent Council.  
The minute was approved by Lesley and seconded by Alison.  

Matters Arising

Parent Council Sub committee, this is already on the agenda.  
Social Media – Lesley was unable to contact anyone from the police to come and talk to the Parent Council.  Mrs Esson advised that Angus Council does have a policy on social media.  Lesley advised that it would be useful to have someone to talk to the Parent Council about this.  Lesley asked if anyone had any links with the police or other relevant agency to enquire if someone could be made available to discuss this.  
New Qualifications – Mrs Esson would like to discuss this.  This will be discussed later on in the meeting.  
Items for discussion
Pupil Council

Mark Hood from the Pupil Council was invited to talk to the Parent Council.  

Mark reported that the Pupil Council asks pupils to comment on any issues.  Many pupils enquired about the new school plans.  Mr Vannet spoke with the Pupil Council and took note of any thoughts and concerns that they had.    

The Pupil Council has also been focusing on exams.  Mark reported that feedback from some junior pupils indicated that they feel they don’t get enough support; it all appears to be aimed at senior pupils.  The Pupil Council would like sessions set up for pupils who are struggling.  Mark also advised that the Pupil Council are working on a study guide, which should include hints and tips for each subject.  Once this has been completed the plan is to put it on GLOW and to have a couple of master copies in the library.   
The Pupil Council has also been enquiring about the Parent Council Cup and they have received some nominations.  
Update on Parent Council Cup
Lesley advised that the sub committee met and agreed a plan of action.  A Parent Council Cup poster and a nomination form were presented to the council.  Any nominations will be sent to Gloria.  
The deadline for receiving nominations is the 25th of May.  
The sub committee will meet again at a later date to make a shortlist of nominations before handing them to the school.  Mrs Callander will then look through them and the final three or four will be given back to the Parent Council where a winner will be decided upon at the meeting in June.  

Lesley asked everyone to make clubs and organisations which pupils are involved in aware of this.  Lesley also advised that the Pupil Council could have a good idea of the groups that pupils are involved in.  Lesley asked if Mark could send her a list of clubs.  
Angie will email the poster and nomination form out to the Parent Council.  Lesley has already approached the Forfar Dispatch and will also contact The Courier.  
Ebern Ceilidh
This year the Ebern Ceilidh is being held on a Thursday evening due to the students arriving earlier.  Lesley is a little concerned it may not be as busy as it would be on a Friday evening.  Debbie, Alison and Gloria have all volunteered to help out on the night.  Lesley advised Mark that if the Pupil Council would like to come along and also help out they would be more than welcome.  Robert was asked to prepare a float for this and he also stated he could also help out if needed.    
Info from last PC Chair Meeting
This was the first Parent Council Chair Meeting under the new directorate.  Pauline Stephen, Tim Armstrong, Trish Torz and Gillian Strachan were all in attendance at the meeting.  Pauline is the Head of Schools and Learning and

Tim heads up the ASN and Early Years team.  The main purpose of the meeting was for the Chair Persons to meet the new directorate and discuss how meetings would be held in the future.  Anyone who wishes to attend the meetings would be welcome to go along.    
Applications for PC Money
Two applications have been received for the Parent Council money.  The first came from Jenny Seed on behalf of the Home Economics Department for a cake club to train staff in cake decorating.  
The second was from Pam Janaway for lighting equipment for the photography club.  

Lesley opened this up for discussion amongst the Parent Council.    
It was suggested to ask both clubs to provide a breakdown of equipment they need and to split the money between them.    
The Parent Council agreed to split the money between the two groups.  One cheque will be presented to be added to the school funds so the clubs can access the money when needed.  

Lesley will ask the groups for an itemised list of what they plan to buy with the money.    

Forfar Academy Anniversary
Mr Lynch advised that the 15th August 2015 marks the 50th anniversary of the current building and the opening of the old school on Academy Street.  A group of parents and pupils to help organise this will be established.  Mr Vannet is collecting archived material for a commemorative brochure.  Mr Lynch asked the Parent Council for ideas on how to celebrate this and the discussion was opened up to the council.  
It was suggested that this could be advertised through the press and a note sent out to parents.  

Mr Lynch gave the Parent Council a brief update on the new school.  The planning will go up for public discussion in the next few weeks.  Much of the pupil and public consultation has been taken on board and some changes are being made.  
Mrs Esson asked the Parent Council for their views on the Nat 4 and 5 courses.  Concerns were raised about stresses being put on pupils as everything seems to come together at the same time.  Other concerns raised included no past papers to practice on, completing UCAS forms, paying for tutors, etc.  Some concerns were also raised regarding staff saying unprofessional and unhelpful things to the pupils, for example stating that what is coming up in the exam/assessment is something they didn’t cover until second year at university.  

The Parent Council asked Mark what the Pupil Council thought of it.  Mark advised that he doesn’t do Nat 4 and 5, however the general consensus from pupils is it is everything at once.  Mr Lynch acknowledged that this is challenging for pupils.  

Mr Lynch suggested putting together a letter highlighting the pressure on young people to the SQA, stating it is far too assessment driven.  
Lesley advised that the letter should probably go through Pauline Stephen to pass on to Margo Williamson.  Lesley asked the Parent Council to send in their concerns and she would draft a letter.    
Concerns were raised regarding the previous parents evening for S5 where a pupil was advised to drop a subject.  Mrs Esson reiterated that staff should not advise pupils to drop subjects and every pupil should be able to sit the exam if they have passed all the unit assessments.    
AOCB

Robert advised that he will be resigning his post as treasurer and will be leaving the Parent Council after this year.  Robert was thanked by the Parent Council for his time as treasurer.  A new treasurer will be appointed at the next AGM.  
Mr Lynch updated the Parent Council on school matters and staffing changes.  
An event for parents is being held on the 6th of May in the assembly hall for work on resilience and confidence.  This is being organised by Gillian Strachan.  
Debbie praised Forfar Academy on their performance at the Rock Challenge.  

Debbie also raised an issue regarding a drama trip her daughter has signed up for in October and a non-refundable deposit was required.  Debbie is concerned that there is no payment plan provided for this and other trips.  It’s quite a lot of money for parents to pay in one go and may be a barrier for some pupils who would want to take part.    
Mr Baldie reiterated that pupils are under a lot of pressure at the moment and advised the importance for parents to talk to them and be supportive.  Mr Baldie advised that there have been a lot of tears and frustrations from pupils in recent weeks.    
Annette enquired about pupils being signed out for study leave.  She was advised that even if a pupil has a note from a parent advising that the pupil is studying at home it would be marked as an unauthorised absence.  Mrs Esson confirmed that it would be treated as an unauthorised absence, however a note would not be required for the day before an exam.  

Date of next meeting
Wednesday 11th June 2014, 7pm in the Training Suite
Closure

The meeting closed at 8:40pm.  
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